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The Holly family had a double 
banger from  the stork  

recently 
 

Mila Vivian Crane born on  

Valentines Day ........  

Congratulations to Fransis & 

Josh 
 

Will Thomas Holly born on 8th 

March .......Congratulations to 

Charles and Gemma  

Baby Boy  

‘OFFAL’ Footy Jumper Picture! See page 11 for details 

 

ANZAC DAY SERVICE 

25th April 2012 
 

Broomehill War Memorial 

COMMENCING AT 6.45AM 

In front of Shire Office 

followed by a cooked breakfast.  

Presented by the Broomehill Historical Society and the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
For enquiries regarding the service 
Contact: Carole Johnson: 98241354 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TAMBELLUP WAR MEMORIAL 

NORRISH STREET 

 

COMMENCING AT 10.00AM 

 

CWA WILL PROVIDE MORNING TEA AFTERWARDS AT THE CWA ROOMS 

 

EVERYBODY WELCOME 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 
The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 19 April 2012 commencing at 4.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all  
Council meetings. 

 

FROM THE MARCH COUNCIL MEETING - 
IN BRIEF 

 Council endorsed a draft brief to engage a    
consultant for the purpose of developing the 
Strategic Community Plan.  As part of the wider 
Integrated Planning process, Council is required 
to undertake community consultation in order 
to develop a Strategic Plan, which will provide 
direction for the future development of our 
Shire.  An independent consultant will be     
engaged to carry out this process.  Council    
encourages all residents to be involved in the 
consultation phase of the process.  More      
information will be available in the near future. 

 Council agreed to donate $140 to the Clontarf 
Foundation - Katanning Football Academy in 
appreciation of the Foundation’s initiative and 
support of local indigenous youth. 

 Council has submitted an application to      
Landcorp’s Regional Development Assistance 
Program, for assistance with the development 
of residential lots in the Broomehill townsite.  
Staff will continue to work through options 
with Landcorp to develop lots in the Tambellup 
townsite. 

 Council has received advice that an application 
submitted to the Department of Sport and  
Recreation on behalf of the Broomehill          
Recreational Complex Committee was           
successful.  Funding will be received to replace 
the current grass bowling green with a          
synthetic green.   

TAMBELLUP INDEPENDENT LIVING  
SENIORS ACCOMMODATION  

Council has recently received advice from Hon.  
Minister Brendon Grylls that our application for  
funding through the Regional Development Council 
Action Agenda Fund has been approved, with 
$585,000 being allocated to the Seniors  
Accommodation project.  This is a fantastic result, 
and, combined with funds committed by Council, the 
GSDC (through Royalties for Regions) and community 
organisations will enable the project to be completed 
in a single staged development. 
 

Once all funding agreements are in place, Council will 
appoint a project manager who will develop  
specifications and advertise the tender for  
construction of the facility.  Updates will be provided 
to the community as the project progresses. 

ANZAC DAY SERVICES - TAMBELLUP 
At the March Ordinary Council meeting, Council  
discussed the future of Anzac Day services in  
Tambellup.  For many years Council have organised 
the services, and staff have voluntarily attended on 
the day to set up, deliver the service in conjunction 
with Councillors and pack up.  In 2011, when the 
Anzac Day holiday fell during the Easter weekend, a 
number of staff and Councillors were not available to 
coordinate the arrangements on the day.  The  
Tambellup CWA and community members organised 
and conducted the service, which was very well  
supported, and the Tambellup CWA has offered to 
provide morning tea for this year’s event.   
 

A note went into the BT Times in March 2012 seeking 
expressions of interest from community groups to 
coordinate the event in Tambellup this year, with 
Council assistance by way of provision of facilities at 
no cost, advertising and printing.  At the time of  
writing, no response had been received. 
 

Council has determined that if no one from the  
community comes forward, it will conduct the 2012 
Anzac Service in Tambellup in conjunction with the 
Tambellup CWA; however residents are advised the 
Shire will then withdraw from organising any future 
Anzac Day services. 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with a disability. 
 

Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Joanne Trezona 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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EASTER AND ANZAC DAY OFFICE HOURS 
The Shire Administration offices will be closed for the 
Easter break, from 4.30pm on Thursday 5 April until 
8.30am on Tuesday 10 April.  

 
 

The Offices will also be closed on 
Anzac Day, Wednesday 25 April. 

RESTRICTED AND PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are advised the RESTRICTED burning  
period commenced on 15 FEBRUARY 2012 and  
continues through until 15 APRIL 2012 inclusive.  You 
are required to obtain a permit prior to lighting any 
fires during this period.  Permits can be obtained 
through your Brigade Captain/Fire Control Officer, or 
the Chief Fire Control Officer: 

 Broomehill East  Scott Thompson 
 Broomehill West Andrew Woithe 
 Broomehill Central Peter Guazzelli 
 Tambellup East  Kim Oliver 
 Tambellup West Ian Cunningham 
 Tambellup Town Laurie Hull 
 Chief Fire Control Officer: Tony Cristinelli 

 

Please note the lighting of fires is PROHIBITED 
during the Easter holiday period, Friday 6th April 

to Monday 9th April inclusive.  
For further information contact the Shire Office or 
your nearest Fire Control Officer. 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
Residents are reminded the Harvest Ban Hotline  

number for the Shire is 98251042.  The service 

provides up-to-date information seven days a week.  
If you think conditions may be unsafe for any outside 
hot work, please check with the Hotline service or 
your Brigade captain. 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement bans are broadcast 
over ABC radio and RadioWest 1071 as they are  
implemented.  Please bear in mind the broadcasting 
of Harvest and Vehicle Movement bans is subject to 
programming constraints by the radio stations.  While 
we are able get the information through to them, it 
may not be broadcast immediately.  If in doubt, the 
Harvest Ban Hotline is the best option for up to date 
information. 
The Shire also has in place a Harvest Ban SMS service 
for residents.  If you would like to register to receive 
advice of harvest bans by SMS, or if you are currently 
registered but your mobile number has changed, 
please contact Pam at the Shire office for your details 
to be updated. 

Clean Technology  

Investment Programs  

NOW OPEN! 

The Clean Technology Investment Program and Clean 

Technology Food and Foundries Investment Program  

provide $1 billion in funding to help Australian  

manufacturers transition to a clean energy future. 
 

Grants are now available to help manufacturers to invest 

energy efficient capital equipment and low pollution  

technologies, processes and products. 
 

Register for an information session at Dog Rock  

Convention Centre, Albany on Thursday 29 March 2012. 

www.ausindustry.gov.au, 13 28 46,  

hotline@ausindustry.gov.au 

 

As residents may be aware, the 
Shire has been working towards 
installing an automatic gate at the 
Broomehill Tip to restrict entry to 
local residents and prolong the 
life of the tip.  Before access cards can be issued 
to residents they are required to be scanned 
into the system, using the scanner on the gate.   
Unfortunately, someone has stolen the solar 
batteries from the gate.  If anyone has any  
information into the theft of these batteries, 
please contact the Shire.  The incident has been 
reported to the Police for action.   

COMMUNITY EDUCATION PROGRAMS 

ALBANY 
FLY IN FLY OUT Seminar 

The Fly in Fly out system is having an increasing impact on 

relationships. One partner regularly working away raises 

challenges for the entire family. This seminar explores these 

challenges and helps you develop strategies to meet them. 

Make your next landing a soft one. 

Wednesday 14 March, 6.30pm—9.00pm. Cost $20pp or 

$30 couple. 
 

PARENT TEEN CONNECTION 

We have all come though adolescence—do we remember? 

It has always been a challenging, sometimes frustrating  

period of life’s journey. Thankfully, today’s parents are 

usually more inclined to listen. Living with teenagers can be 

confusing and even worrying, but also rewarding. This 

course reduces stress and teaches parents to communicate, 

negotiate and minimise conflict. 

2 evening course, Wednesday 21 & 28 March, 5.30pm—

9.00pm. Cost $50pp or $75 couple. Children/teenagers Free. 
 

Bookings essential, 9845 7700. Courses held at 118  

Serpentine Road, Albany. 
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SHIRE PRESIDENTS REPORT 

MY VIEW – HOW DOES A COMMUNITY WORK? 
 

How does a community work?  It may sound like a strange question but one worth thinking about. 
 

It seems more and more that we want Councils to be our community, when in reality that’s not possible. 
To my mind, Councils facilitate and assist in placing infrastructure such as parks, ovals, halls etc into 
the community and have a role in providing assistance so that groups can create a community event or 
fulfill a community role but in the end, it is the people who create a community while the local  
government is there to assist them where possible. 
 

It seems more common in recent times that Communities expect that the local government should  
organize and run more and more community events.  To achieve this requires the staff to be involved.  
It is unfair and not sustainable to expect staff to give up their free time to work unpaid, at events that fall  
on public holidays  just because we, as a community, are not prepared to take up that role. I think 
Council has a supporting role and can assist in many other ways, but in the long term the events will 
only be successful if they are driven by the community. 
 

It is not hard to see why things have changed.  Once there were satellite communities around our 
towns that relied on the town for business and socializing but with better, more efficient and comfortable 
cars travel has become much easier and the population in smaller communities gravitates to the larger 
towns for business and recreation.  Our population has dwindled over the years but has recently  
enjoyed a period of stability in terms of numbers. 
 

Technology continues to advance on us at a “frightening” pace and it can be difficult for some to keep 
up with the global community that we now find ourselves in.  So much more is available for us to 
choose from particularly in our leisure time and this competes with some of the more traditionally sports 
and community events.  Local sporting clubs are struggling for membership and find that they are  
travelling further and further to participate.  Also volunteering is suffering with dwindling numbers and 
the load falling to fewer and fewer people. 
 

To me however that is the challenge - to engage and reinvigorate people to want to be involved in their 
community and not rely on someone else such as the Council.  Events are always more meaningful 
when driven by community groups. 
 

It was very pleasing to see the Broomehill Community again organize an Australia Day function and the 
Tambellup Bowling Club take on the Australia Day celebrations in Tambellup.  Fantastic!  Council was 
happy to provide a small amount of financial assistance to make both events a great success. 
 

I would like to see the community also take on the Tambellup ANZAC day ceremony.  The CWA  
organized the event last year when it was not possible for the Shire to conduct it.  We have a great  
opportunity to build on that.  Broomehill already has a successful day run by the community which is 
well supported and we would like to think Tambellup could be run in the similar manner. 
 

Tambellup has had many successful sporting club and volunteer groups organizing events - some long 
term such as the Tambellup Show.   We are also fortunate to have groups such as the Red Cross,  
Lions, St John Ambulance, CWA, Play groups, P&C and volunteer fire brigades and I’m sure there are 
many more that enhance and make our community work and function. 
 

The worrying thing is that unless those volunteers that now hold those roles are replaced, we as a  
community are in great trouble. Council can’t be a back up or a replacement.  The value alone from the 
work done by volunteers is staggering and almost impossible to put a dollar value on but most  
importantly the attachment and passion supplied by volunteers to the roles they take on can’t be 
matched. 
 

So - do we really value our treasured community spirit or do we allow it to dwindle and disappear?  The 
“ball” is in our hands and it us to make sure that the efforts of our predecessors is built on and that our 
towns continue to be great places to live.  Being an active part of our community can be a hassle and 
even inconvenient at times, but what is the alternative - or is it simply inevitable? 
 

Community involvement affects the way your local government is shaped - become involved? 
 

Barry Webster 
SHIRE PRESIDENT 
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Back to School 2012 
 
 
 

 

Come Try Broomehill Post Office for your Back 
to School Requirements 

 

Leave your list with us and collect it in time for 
back to school 

 

Call Murray or Susan  98241246 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT  

SOUTHERN 
NEXT MEETING: 

MONDAY 2 APRIL 2012, 10AM, JERRAMUNGUP CRC 

E: hiddentreasures@westnet.com.au T: 9821 0068 
 

BROOMEHILL CWA 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 5

th
 April at 

11am in the Broomehill Museum office. We had an  

enjoyable but busy time at Wagin Woolorama serving 

refreshments. It was good to catch up with the other 

branches again. Everyone welcome to join our little  

gathering, competition and roll call – something relating 

to Easter. 

Inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 0488944416 or Edna 

98241208. 
 

BROOMEHILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 5

th
 April at 

10:00am in the Museum office. Membership fees are  

Individual - $3.00 and Family - $5.00. Community  

members are most welcome to come and join us help 

preserve our history. 

Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 

98241354 or 0488944416 or email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

The Broomehill Historical Museum will be open Easter 

Saturday and Sunday 10am – 3pm. 
 

CATHOLIC CHURCHES MASS TIMETABLE 
Our Lady of Fatima, Broomehill – Saturday 7

th
 April at 

6pm. 

Saint Michael’s, Tambellup – Saturday 31
st
 March & 14

th
 

April at 6pm and Sunday 29
th

 April at 10.30am. 
 

BROOMEHILL ANGLICAN CHURCH 
There will be a service in the Broomehill Anglican Church 

at 3 pm on Sunday the 29th April 2012. 

Everyone welcome service conducted by the Reverend 

Lindy Rookyard. 

Enquiries Ern Chapman 98241378 Tom Spicer 98241187 

BROOMEHILL CENTRAL FIRE 

BRIGADE 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
To be held at the Broomehill  

Hotel 

Tuesday 3 April at 8.00pm. 

 
All existing members are re-

quested to attend, new members 

welcome! 

 

Enquiries to Jacko 0439 241309 

TAMBELLUP WEST BUSH 

FIRE BRIGADE  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

Wednesday 4th April, 4:30pm 

At Tony Cristinelli's shearing 

shed, 

"Kylie", Tambellup West Rd, 

Tambellup 

 

Any queries/Apologies to Snowy 

0427 253 097 

FIRE 

BRIGADE 

MEETINGS 

 

$110 stolen from the St Patrick’s  

Raffle money tin. 

Please contact Rose Karakizyan if 

you have any information. 

 

FREE HIP HOP  

WORKSHOP 
Friday 13th April 

2.00pm -3.30pm 

At the Tambellup Pavilion 

With Jeremy (Moondog J) Jongsma 

From Southern Edge Arts 

Everyone Welcome 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/_ANvDY17mQuI/TUvE5L-kvPI/AAAAAAAAAEs/-sj7TQ8DXNk/s1600/314yr1c.jpg&imgrefurl=http://just-mygoal.blogspot.com/2011/02/histroy-of-hip-hop-dance.html&usg=__7ih4DR_cZ2lj2e3q6LfCLcd__nc=&h=1024&w=967&
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Results from the Tambellup Agriculture Society AGM 

held on Tuesday 13th March at Tambellup CRC,  

Tambellup 

PRESIDENT: Jenni Bradshaw 

VICE PRESIDENT: Jenny Adams 

SECRETARY: Cheryl Chambers 

TREASURER: Jonel Householder 

COMMITTEE: Rhonda Carnegie, Tim Olden,  

Tayla-Jane Smith, Andrew Bradshaw, Alan Willmott 
 

Any enquiries can be made by phoning Jenni Bradshaw 

on 0417 090 045 or Cheryl Chambers on  

0487 635 538. 

FREE SEMINARS ON 

“COMMUNITY GAMING” 

The Department of Racing, Gaming and Liquor has 

recently introduced a new free seminar in respect of 

community gaming in WA.  

The seminar is designed to provide charitable groups, 

community based organisations and sporting bodies 

with an understanding of the community gaming laws, 

in respect of raising funds through the conduct of a 

raffle. 

For more information or to register contact 

www.rgl.wa.gov.au or 9425 1888. 

 TAMBELLUP INDEPENDENT LIVING 

SENIORS ACCOMMODATION 

 
It is great to hear of the success of our last funding 

application for the Seniors Accommodation  

project.  The announcement from Minister Grylls 

that $585,000 will go towards the project has been 

long awaited, and will let us get on with providing an  

accommodation option for people not wishing to  

retire away from town. 

 
I would like to express my thanks to past and  

present councillors, staff and community  

organisations, including the Community Bank and the 

Tambellup Senior Citizens Committee, for their  

efforts and support of this project over a long period 

of time.  Without this early support and planning, we 

would not be in a position to be able to take  

advantage of financial opportunities such as this. 

 
We now look forward to the completion of the 

units, and people being able to enjoy well-aged  

accommodation in Tambellup. 

 
Cr Barry Webster 

Shire President 
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to everyone from  

Broomehill, Tambellup and 

Gnowangerup who  

supported the Broomehill P 

& C’s hugely successful Quiz 

Night. It was a very social evening with the 

old hall bustling with chatter and laughter. 

We raised over $3000 which will be put  

toward the senior room camp. 
 

Thanks also to our many sponsors and  

supporters who all contributed to the  

success of the evening. Especially, we thank 

the Katanning Travel Centre who donated 

a $500 travel voucher. The winner went in 

on the Monday three days later to start 

planning her trip! Lucky girl! 
 

Events like this cannot be held with out the 

support of committed members of the  

community, and/or local business, so thanks 

again to you ALL. 

Broomehill Playgroup 

Update 
We have had a very successful start to 

Broomehill Playgroup for 2012. We would like 

thank our outgoing President Sara Robinson 

for all her hard work over the past few years. 

BH Playgroup has just had a new toddler 

playground installed by Forpark with a grant 

from Lotterywest. Thank you to Cindy  

Paganoni for the all work that has gone into 

organising this, we would also like to thank 

Broomehill-Tambellup Shire for helping with 

earthworks and sand around the playground.  

Please feel free to bring your children aged 0

-4yrs along to Broomehill Playgroup , Term 2 

will start Friday 27th April, 9.30 – 11am bring a 

drink bottle and a piece of fruit for your 

child . For any further information please  

contact Lisa Thompson 98241 243 or Steph 

Collins 98253 165. 

 DID  YOU  KNOW… 

         Children may forget what you said  

         but they will not forget  

         how you made them feel! 

                                                                                        Carl W. Buechner 

KEEP   THE  DATE  FREE: 
 

‘A Smart Start’ Tambellup is always looking for parents and interested people to join the 

local working party. 
 

Tambellup „A Smart Start‟ A.G.M. will be held on  

                Monday 7th May at 3.15 pm 

in the Pre primary/Year 1 room at the school.  
 

This is an opportunity for you to become involved in helping and supporting the young children 

in our community. 
 

If you have an idea or a topic which you would like to find more out about, please ask one of 

the committee members. 
 

A workshop has not been held in Term 1 due to renovations at the school. 
 

Early Term 2 we will be holding a ‘Basic First Aid’ session. Watch out for your invitation. 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote when he first came to Eticup 
to take up farming and the diaries of William Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the information 
both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and we are proud to share them with 
the community each month. 

Road Boards and Roads – From June 1882, TN makes regular 
references to attending meetings of the Kojonup Road Board. 
George Norrish was also a member and J.J. Garrity had been 
elected by January 1884. At the March 1883 meeting, TN paid  
£2.12.6 in dog licenses and his own, Henry Townsend’s and George 
Whitton’s cart taxes. A meeting was held on 25th July 1883 to decide 
about having a by-road between Kojonup and Eticup. In March 
1889, TN presented a petition that for the minor road to Eticup to be 
declared a main road. This was refused. Next month, John Garrity 
was given the contract to clear the road and construct a culvert at 
Carlecatup crossing for  £110. In June it was resolved to proceed 
with the survey of 4 miles of road from Eticup to Broome Hill and 
W.H. Angove was paid  £5.9.2 to do the survey. 
In May 1892, Katanning and Broome Hill road Districts were excised 
from the Kojonup road District. Elections were held on 23rd June and 
W.H. Graham, J.F.T. Hassell, R.S Climie, R.T. Krakouer, R.  
Burridge, J.J Garrity and T Norrish elected with W.H.G. to be  
Chairman. The first meeting of the Broome Hill Road Board was 
held on 7th July 1892 and later that month TN and WHG examined 
the roads that were very bad so that tenders might be called at the 
August meeting. From this time on, TN and WHG (later Patrick  
Garrity) spent a lot of time measuring roads for work to be done and  
inspecting the work as it progressed. Many locals tendered for road 
works; Rogers (TN complained that the gravel he used was nearly 
all sand), Delaney, George Norrish, Nat Nelson, Betteridge,  
Bannon, Alf Nelson, Taylor, Patrick Garrity junior, Bass, Green and 
P. White. Sometimes work was not satisfactory and had to be re 
done. 
On 29th April, 1893, a public meeting was held to consider  the  
advisability  of obtaining a water supply for the township. On 18th  

July 1893, TN walked into Broome Hill to see A.Y. Hassell regarding  
a grant to sink a tank for water, a Registry Office and a Post Office 
Savings Bank. On 22nd December 1895, Thomas Norrish, Chairman 
of the Road Board, read a short address to the Governor passing 
through by train. It is assumed that the address was given on the 
Railway Station platform. 
For names of members of the Road Board  see the display boards 
in the foyer of the Broomehill Shire Office; only a few names of  
Secretaries until 1916 are known. J.H. Otto was Secretary in 1896 
and could have held the post for some years. R.H. Jones is known 
to have been appointed by early 1897 and was still in the post in 
1899. He is one of the men in the photograph of road Board  
members and others in Journal Street in  c 1909. Was he an  
interested by-stander or had he just handed over to Michael Ryan 
who is known to have been Secretary from (at least) 1909. (“The 
Official Guide to Western Australia 1909”). Another in this  
photograph is the accountant, J. Lush. The first Road Board election 
in 1892 was held in the Hotel and it is likely that meetings were held 
there too. With the building of the Broome Hill Hall in Journal Street 
in 1898, road Board meetings were held there, but the Secretary 
operated from his place of business or from home. Eventually a lean
-to office was attatched to the rear of the hall – some time after the 
photograph was taken of the load of mallet bark in the railway yards 
as this shows no extension to the hall – and the hall was referred to 
officially as the Road Board Hall. In 1928, the Broome Hill Public 
Hall (erstwhile Sheridan’s Hall)- which the road Board had taken 
over from the Public Hall Trustees in 1917 – was extended at the 
front with brick offices for the Board. In 1961, the name of the  
authority was changed to Shire Council. 
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AND THE  
WINNERS 

ARE…….. 
At the Tambellup Show 

last year the Broomehill-

Tambellup Roadwise  

Committee ran a  

competition based on  

seeing how aware people 

were of distracting  

behaviours affecting  

driving.  The winners have 

been drawn……… 

Erryn Beacham  
(who wins a $50 BP Fuel 

Card); and 

Natalie Nazzari  
(who wins a $20 iTunes 

card) 

Thanks to everyone who 

took part. 

 

Bootscooting 
 

For fun, fitness and fine music with friends.  

Beginner and intermediate dances. Monday and  

Wednesday mornings 9:30am to 11:30am at the  

Broomehill Complex, $3:00 per person. All ages 

and fitness levels welcome. Inquiries contact 

Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 
 

 

Bootscooting for beginners, Tuesday nights 

7.00pm to 9.00pm and Saturday afternoons 1pm 

to 3pm at the Broomehill Hall. Please note the 

new days. $3:00 per person.  

Inquiries contact Carole 98241354 or 

0488944416. 

Garage sale/Market day  
to be held on Saturday 2nd June, 9am – 
12pm, in the Broomehill CWA grounds and 
rooms, 42 India St. Stalls $5.00. Sell your 
unused treasurers or come and pick up a 
bargain.  
Inquiries:  Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 
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Broomehill Women’s Hockey 
Want to play a fun game of hockey on a Saturday afternoon? Why not, sounds like 

fun! 
 

We have put it out there to get together a Women’s hockey team for Broomehill in 2012.We are hoping to put together a team and need a 

commitment from 15 players to make it happen. Although this is a fun team some training on your behalf is essential to avoid injury. 

 

If you would like to have a bit of fun and get fitter at the same time please give either Jo, on 9824 1552 or Raelene on 9824 1491 / 0400 351 

172 a ring to confirm your name on our list. 

 

Hope to hear from you soon, as we need time to order our shirts when we have a team. 

Free Golf Lessons for Juniors  
 18 May 2012 @ Tambellup Golf Course 4.00pm to 5.30pm.  

Geoff 0409 088 766 

BROOMEHILL GOLF CLUB 

BUSY BEE 
ALL MEMBERS PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT THERE WILL BE A  

PRE-SEASON BUSY BEE  

ON SUNDAY 15TH APRIL AT 9AM.  

THIS IS THE WEEKEND PRIOR TO OPENING DAY. 
 

WE HOPE TO SEE AS MANY AS POSSIBLE THERE. 

THANKYOU. 

 

BROOMEHILL GOLF CLUB 

OPENING DAY 2012 

SATURDAY APRIL 21st 

3 PERSON AMBROSE 

REGISTRATION 12.00 

TEE OFF 12.30PM 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

PLEASE STILL COME ALONG IF YOU ARE  

UNABLE TO FIND A PARTNER/S, WE CAN 

MATCH YOU WITH SOMEONE ON THE DAY 

SPONSORED BY DP & JM BOYLE & SONS 

Tambellup Junior Football Club Inc. 

“OFFAL” SEASON 3 
 

After six weeks (at the time of writing), Offal Season 3 is now in full swing with great numbers presenting each week - we 

are averaging 30 Offal /night. 
 

It is no stretch of the imagination to say that the enthusiasm, and skill, on the track has been very good and the vibe and 

volume in the changeroom fantastic! 
 

We had our team photo taken at Week five, with our “close fitting” Freo guernseys and cockie tans a real feature.  The 

turnout that night was great, although it was a pity that work commitments and other footy club training took away several 

of our very regular members on the night.  Koby Coombes, a personal trainer and instructor from Katanning, also came 

down on the night to observe and take us through our warmdown.  We think we are on the right track.  
 

At this stage we plan to train through until the end of April, depending on seasonal conditions, and invite any bloke to 

come and be a bit of Offal.  We train Monday night at the Tambellup oval – Warm up starts at 6.30pm. 
 

The Coach – Justin Taylor 0488 253010 or 98 253014 
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KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN 
CLUB. 

K'D's Garden Centre was our venue for the clubs March 
Meeting, thank you to Debbie And Karina for making us so 
welcome. 
We were lucky to experience a cooler day after the  
heatwave of the week prior. The  heat wasn't kind to the 
gardens which really suffered lessening the number of  
competition entries, however we still managed a reasonable 
display with results being; 
Floral Art:  1. Helen Bignell,   2. Pam Garlick,  3. Pam  
Garlick.    Flowers: 1. Pam Garlick,  2. Ailsa  
Thomas,  3.Pam Garlick,   Tree or Shrub  (no  
entries)  My Best flower. 1. Margaret Wise,  2.Pam  
Garlick,  3. Ailsa Thomas.   Fruit or Vege: 1. Margaret 
Wise,  2. Anne Rees.   Pot Plant: 1. Ailsa Thomas,  2. Ailsa 
Thomas  3. Pam Garlick. 
The raffle was won by Helen Bignell. 
 Gerry handed out her usual handy garden hints and here 
are just a few : Gently trim pelargoniums, rosemary &  
lavenders to prevent them becoming leggy. Divide  
Louisiana irises, replanting with a 9 month Osmocote feed 
and a camelia & azalea fertilizer. Propagate succulents and 
cacti and repot existing ones. Give all plants a good feed 
and they  will reward you with healthy produce and flowers. 
Our April meeting will be at Irene Matthews home , 48  
Braeside Road on April 10th at 1.30 pm, will look  
forward to seeing you there, visitors always welcome. 
The afternoon finished with a delicious afternoon tea  
provided by Fay Rooche, then a walk around the  
centre with several purchases being made before heading 
home.   Till next month,   Ailsa. 

Broomehill Post Office & Hardware 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Nuts, Bolts, Screws, Tools, Drill Bits, Tek Bits, Cement, Potting Mix, 

Fertilizer, Retic Pipe & Fittings, Storm Water Pipe & Fittings, Adhesives 

and Other Sealants, Spray Cans in Various Colours 
Portable Toilet products and Spares also Available on Request. 

Open Monday – Friday 8:30am till 5:00pm also happy to 

open on the weekend Just call. 

Murray 

98241246 Mobile 0429796682 

Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

Lupins  
$250 + GST = $275/Tonne 

Phone Graeme Bradshaw 

0419 900 434 or 9825 8228. 

Tall Wheat Grass 
Seed 

$8.80/kg Inc GST large  
orders negotiable. 

Located Tambellup 
0407258216 

 

BARFEEDS STOCK  

PELLETS 
 

NOW AVAILABLE 
(located 12kms west of Gnowangerup on main 

Broomehill-Gnowangerup Rd) 
 

Lick Feeder pellets as well as 9mm  

pellets suitable for trail feeding 
 

 Complete nutritional balance 

Suitable for Stud rams, feedlot sheep and 
lambing ewes. 

 

Enquiries: Terry -  0488 258134 or  
Richard – 0428 271565. 

WANTED—NANNY/BABYSITTER 
Position available for 2 days per 

week to care for a 10 month old 

and 6 year old (after school). 

Approx start week—30 April 

Must have drivers licence as we are 

10 km from Tambellup and love 

working with children. Please also 

provide two  

references. 

We are very flexible and can work 

to your schedule. 

For more information  

contact Kristy Boyle 9825 1081 or 

0417 986 653. 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_named_clipart_images/0511-0903-2623-1938_Handyman_Holding_a_Bunch_of_Tools_clipart_image.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartguide.com/_pages/0511-0903-2623-1938.html&usg=__wS2N5oqJAsDVbhfD7wPxz5
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Great Southern Regional Business  
Association Inc, PO Box 161, Narrogin  

 

Office Telephone: 9881 3000 
M: 0437 209 692 

E: gsrba@westnet.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS—10.00am – 3.00pm 
Monday to Friday 

WHEATBELT SOUTH 

Scott  
Ballantyne 

Manager 

 

 

Jim Jardine’s Satellite 

TV & Antenna Service 
 

For Installation of Satellite TV  

& Antenna Systems 

 

Vast Digital TV Available 
 

0457 376 162 
64 Daping St, Katanning WA, 6317 

Weight Control Breakthrough 
Lose up to15kg  

FAST! 

 Stop storing fat and start losing it! 

 Feel revitalized and energized while losing weight! 

 Get rid of cravings, hunger and food obsessions forever! 

 Free personal success coaching via ONE on ONE telephone calls. 

 Start noticing results within days. 

Money Back Guarantee !!! 
Our clients never feel hungry and lose clothing sizes like crazy. 

Margaret lost 3 dress sizes 
 and 17kg in 16 weeks. 

Call 62729151 
www.wendyr.greatshapetoday.com.au 

ACT NOW!  

**OPENING AVAILABLE** 
 

*CLEAN RELIABLE TEAM* 
 

**4 OR 5 STAND** 
 

CONTACT:  
PAUL—0437 549 000 
TASAH—0404 533 031 
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BROOMEHILL 

CONTRACTORS 
Super Spreading 

Mulesing 

Grain Carting 

CONTACT KEVIN  

9824 1218, 0427 961 810 

COME AND ENJOY A GREAT ATMOSPHERE! 

Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 

9824 1222 

OPEN: 12 noon 7 days a week 

COUNTER MEALS: 12-2pm and 6-8pm 

$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 
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BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK & 

FARM WORKS 
Your LOCAL people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and sur-

rounds. 

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive Rates” 
 

House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post 

Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand 
and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability. 

Phone: Jacko or Anne 

0439 241 309 

or 9824 1309 

WATER 

CARTING 

AVAILABLE 

KJB  

PLUMBING 

& GAS 

Residential 

& Commercial 

plumbing and  

drainage. 

 

Maintenance plumbing 

and gas installation. 

 

James Beaton 
0419 909 794 

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 

PJ HAMS 

STOCK CARRIER 
 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

LANCE AND JO 

T/F: 9824 1552 

M: 0422 213 274 

Call us for 

a quote 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding,  

General Maintenance, Cleaning, Gutters, Windows........ 

OR ANYTHING ELSE WE ARE ABLE TO DO!!! 

 

STEVE KEMP 

0437 094 462 

 

 

ARC: L066582 

PO BOX 120, BROOMEHILL WA 6318 

 

Kristy Boyle 

M: 0417 986 653 

T: 9825 1081 

E: kristy@jewelpani.com.au 

Beaded Balinese  

jewellery and gifts. 

Charm beads and Accessories 

W: www.jewelpani.com.au 
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Hannaford seedmaster 

services 
Katanning & districts 

 

Cleaning, grading & seed 

treatment requirements 

Derek batchelor 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Private Physiotherapist for all aches, pains, sports injuries, 

neck and back problems. 

Get those nagging injuries seen before they become a real 

problem. 

Open ALL day Monday, Wednesday and Friday with same 

day appointments usually available. 

Private health rebate apply. DVA and Workers Comp 

cover. 

9831 2237 or 0438 137 851 

Kojonup Hospital, Spring Street, Kojonup 

 

For all your  

Modern Cloth Nappy needs 

www.rascalrumps.com.au 

facebook.com/RascalRumps 

 

 

Lee and Erin Jamieson 

9825 1070 

0428 251 029 

erin@rascalrumps.com.au 
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For all of your livestock 

cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle 

anytime! 

GINO BASSANESE 
P/F: 9824 1235 

0429 112 624 
UHF channel 40 

 

 

9 Taylor Street Katanning 

Open 5 days/wk and 1 Sat/month 

9821 7999  

 

Paul R Pellant. 

Telephone:98253068 

Mobile:      0417 955 601. 

Email: mail@ruraltech.info 

Website: www.ruraltech.info 
We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

Tambellup B & B 
Trevor and Aileen Prout 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 
 

Competitive Rates, Self  Catered or B&B,  
3 Bedroom House, Fully Furnished,  

All linen supplied 

 

Tambellup Post Cafe 
 

Janene and Peter 

9825 1169 
 

Open Monday—Friday 9—5  

 (closed 12-1) 

Holiday House- Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
 

Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom fully 

equipped house (with linen included)  
 

5 min walk from town 
 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

mailto:accommodation@denmark.com.au
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Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‟s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

Mobile Phone  

Screen Repairs 

 

For most 

makes and models  

including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 0457 007 661 

PETTICOAT LANE OP-SHOP 
The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop is open Thursdays 1pm to 

3:30pm & the 1st Saturday of the month 10am to 12pm, at 

the Broomehill CWA rooms, 42 India St. 100‟s of ½ 

priced clothes, linen, household items, toys and more, or 

all you can fit into a bag for $5.00.  Come in and pick up a 

game, book, video or toys to keep your children occupied 

during the school holidays. 4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each. 

Great for workshop, garage and household use. 

Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs when you drive 

through Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 

0488944416 or Edna 98241208. 

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 
 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

Hully’s Spraying 

Service 
Slashing Service 

also available. 

LAURIE 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

JAVE FASHION 
 

Dressmaking—Repairs—Alterations 
 

Bridal, Evening wear, Day wear  
(casual or tailored), Formals, Special Occasions, 

Mens Casual wear. 

Jan Vesey 
9824 1405 

TINY’S SHEARING  

SERVICE 
TAMBELLUP 

WORK WANTED 
Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199, M: 0429 684 732 
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For all of your grain, lime, fertiliser and 
gypsum cartage. 5 to 75 tonne. 

Contact Barrie or Monica  
9824 1059, 0427 591 024 

 

Henry Jones  

Winery & Cafe 

Open Tuesday to  

Sunday for unique 

European tastes and  

fantastic local wines. 

9824 1513 

Zadow’s Crutching 

Services 
Four stand crutching unit. 

Competitive Rates, Clean 

Job, No Problems! 

MARK 0439 945 955 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

(08) 9825 3555 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events 
and other information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 
 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 APRIL 

2 Hidden Treasures 
3 BH Central Fire Brigade AGM 
3 Yarn and BBQ @Zone TA 
3 TA West Fire Brigade AGM 
4 BH CWA 
5 BH Historical Society 
6 Good Friday 
8 Easter Sunday 
10 Drumbeat 
13 Hip Hop Workshop 
15 TA Lions Biggest BBQ 
16 BH Golf Busy Bee 
17 Drumbeat 
19 Council Meeting 
21 BH Golf Open Day 
25 ANZAC Day 
29 BH Anglican Church 

MAY 
7 A Smart Start AGM 
13 Mothers Day 
18 TA Free Juniors Golf Lesson 


